MINUTES

HYNDLAND SECONDARY SCHOOL PARENT COUNCIL

MEETING 1 SEPTEMBER 2016 6PM 

Present
Parents





Staff
Andrew Cruickshank (Acting Chair)


Maura McNeil (Head Teacher) 

Rachel McNeill (Acting Secretary)


John Greechan (Depute Head Teacher)

Susan Aitken





Barry Mochan (Depute Head Teacher)

Mil Stricevic

Ruth Bacon





Apologies
Mari Steven

Amanda Storey




Dorothy Hooper 

Jane Duckett





Carol Kurtyka

Paul Hooper





Caron McDonald


Jackie Murray





Myrna O'Donnell

Marie-Therese Martin

Rogelia Pastor-Castro

Graham Hamilton






Parent from Broomhill Primary
Alastair Dalton

Matters discussed











1
Welcome 
2
Approval of minutes of previous meeting – 2 June 2016 (pre circulated)

2.1
Approval of the 2 June draft minutes was proposed by Jane Duckett and seconded by 
Rachel McNeill.

3
Matters arising from minutes/ update on action points

3.1
Action point 1: CREST project

Maura McNeil was going to review this with science staff.  It is likely that implementation of the new National Qualifications (particularly the new Advanced Higher) meant that there was little free time available to run this extra curricular project. There is an appetite for the project from parents and young people alike, so it should be made clear in the proposal for the S2 Challenge group whether or not it will actually run.

3.2
Action point 2: Contact Broomhill primary re online safety trainihng

The training was held immediately prior to the Parent Council meeting and was well attended by representatives from Broomhill, Hyndland and Thornwood primaries.

3.3
Action point 3: Advertise online safety workshop

The online safety workshop was advertised through text and twitter, although this led to a discussion about communication generally since not all parents felt they had received adequate information about this and other school events.   See section 5 for longer discussion.

3.4
Action point 4: Dates of S1 and S3 parents evenings

These are as follows:


S3
3 November 2016


S1
17 November 2016

Representation from the Parent Council at these meetings was discussed.   It was felt that representation at meetings where all parents are gathered in one place (such as the recent welcome to new S1 parents in the Fuel Zone, at which Andrew Cruickshank and Jane Duckett gave a presentation and met parents afterwards) were a more practical way for the Parent Council to meet members from the Parent Forum than a parents' evening, in which parents are often in a hurry to make their appointments with teachers.   No plan was made for Parent Council members to attend either parents evening.

4
Head Teacher Report
4.1
Maura McNeil provided her report, as summarised below:

· The Award Ceremonies were held in the last week of the 2015-2016 session, and were well attended.   The school took note of concerns raised at a previous Parent Council meeting, and made the following changes, all of which were felt to be an improvement:

· no awards were made for attendance

· awards were made based on the school's Merit system

· activities were arranged in school for those students not attending either as recipients of awards, or as musicians

· The school has started the year fully staffed, with the following changes for the new session:

· PT positions for PE/Drama and Mathematics have both been advertised

· There are 4 probationers and 9 other new staff this year

· S1 has settled well.  140 of the year are looking forward to a team building trip to Bar Capel (not Loch Eil as in previous years).  A full programme of fun team building activities has been arranged for those students remaining in school for the week.

· S4 are working with a changed timetable this year.  Instead of 3 periods of Core PE, there will be 2 periods of Core PE, plus one period which will alternate between a range of topics such as Financial Education, Study Skills, Growth Mindset etc

· S5/S6 timetable has also undergone changes.   A single column for English has been replaced by English in two columns allowing students greater choice (for example to pick 5 subjects NOT including English), and also giving the English department greater flexibility to cover classes in the case of unexpected staff absence.   

· Captains are now in place for the year.  Five were chosen this year as all 5 applicants were equally strong.   They are to be invited to attend Parent Council meetings.

· Extra curriculum activities will be starting soon.

· Exam results were briefly discussed (to be discussed in more detail at the October Parent Council meeting after the Insight analysis has been published).  The results were very good, particularly for the National 5s, in which category the school recorded their biggest success ever.   Some of the other results shown are not yet complete, since they don't include awards made in lower categories to students failing to achieve a National 4 or National 5 award (RPA), also students at Hyndland who studied Highers or Advanced Highers at other secondary schools or the Glasgow Caledonian Hub.

5
 Topics for the year ahead
5.1
Topics chosen for the remaining meetings for the Parent Council for this session were as follows:

13 October

Full examination results analysis




Proposal for communication improvements

24 November

Communications

2 February

Dragons Den

30 March

School Improvement Plan

1 June


AGM

5.2
Two high priority items for the year ahead were agreed to be Communication and Fundraising.

5.3
Communication:

Some parents find that communication from both the school and from the Parent Council is patchy.   Four methods of communication were discussed:

· paper notes and newsletters given to pupils to bring home

· email, sent out by Office staff

· text message, sent out by Office staff

· Twitter, administered by Laura Forrester (Depute)

Pros and cons of each were discussed.   Most agree that the paper notes and newsletters are unreliable and often don't make it out of the school bags (if they ever go in the school bags in the first place).

Email is liked by parents, but is costly for the Office staff to administer and keep up to date.  The office staff have also been reduced in the last year to just 4 FTEs.

Text is easier for the office staff to administer, but is problematic for parents as it only allows one mobile number for each pupil.  If both parents wish to be notified each time, it has to be requested on an exception basis and administered manually by the office staff, which is again costly.

Twitter is much easier for the school to administer, but not all parents are followers and some find that too much information is being sent out.

5.4
Parents whose children had recently left Hyndland Primary felt that the combination of email and website operated by the Parent Council there was a more effective way of keeping parents informed, and might be an effective approach to adopt.   Mari Steven suggested maybe looking at a blog, such as is provided by wordpress.  Mil Stricevic offered to produce a proposal for the Parent Council to review at the next meeting.

5.5
Fundraising.

There are two areas in which the Parent Council would like to help the school financially:

· Running another Dragons Den session, in which pupils can bid for financial support for clubs and activities run within the school;

· Outdoor seating such as is used at St Thomas Aquinas, especially in light of the new lunchtime policy intended to keep pupils in school grounds during the school day (see 6.1).

5.6
It was suggested that a quiz night might be a good way of raising money, particularly since one hadn't been held in two years.   Mari Steven offered to investigate holding one in November.

6
AOB
6.1
Amanda Storey enquired about outdoor seating for those students bringing in lunch bought outside the school.   Maura McNeil explained that no funding was available from the council, but that she considered it a high priority for the Parent Council's fundraising activities.  Unfortunately, alternative sources of funding had been investigated but yielded nothing.   Mari Steven agreed to investigate further.

6.2
Andrew Cruickshank asked why the boys' toilets in the Airlie building were shut.  It seemed it was an oversight on the part of the Janitorial team rather than intentional.

6.3
Andrew Cruickshank thanked the timetabling team for arranging PE classes for S1-S4 such that the E and F classes are this year getting a double PE lesson.

6.4
Ruth Bacon asked whether there were plans to fix the blinds in the English department.  Maura McNeil was able to report that replacements were planned.
Action points









Responsible
1
Check status re science element of CREST programme


Maura McNeil

2
Produce proposal for improved communications



Mil Stricevic

3
School captains to be invited to Parent Council meetings


Maura McNeil

4
Feasibility of fundraising quiz night to be assessed



Mari Steven

5
Alternative funding sources for outdoor seating to be reviewed

Mari Steven

